## NORTH GREECE FIRE DISTRICT BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING 1766 Latta Road Station #2 7/10/17

PRESENT: Chairman A. DeCarlo, Commissioners J. Camiolo, L. Andreano;

**ABSENT:** Commissioners J. Meath, M. MacKenzie

**PUBLIC:** Ed Holohan from Penflex, various department members as appended on attendance

sheet

The board attended the regular meeting of the Fire Department to make a LOSAP presentation (Linda Andreano). Department minutes and the presentation made are attached to these minutes.

The meeting began at 7:00 p.m. and ended at 8:33 p.m.

The following department members addressed the board regarding the plan to replace LOSAP should it be discontinued: Tom Piazza, Ken Preston, Michael Beaty, Eric Schramm, Phil Davola, Laura Alliet, Mark Neusatz, Richard Douglas, and Donald Dugan. The consensus was that the BOFC's did not present a specific plan to replace the LOSAP program, yet they did make it clear that the elimination of the service awards program was not done to reduce cost.

Respectfully submitted,

Kari Dutton, Secretary Board of Fire Commissioners North Greece Fire District